
Scottsmoor Community Association – Minutes for June 24th, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by Cherryl Murphy at 7:06pm. The pledge of Allegiance was led by 

Alyssa Atkins, followed by a moment of silence. A delicious meal of baked ziti was prepared by Cherryl 

Murphy with 24 people at the meal and 30 people at the meeting. Officers were President Cherryl 

Murphy, Vice President Jerrad Atkins, Treasurer Tom Minch, Secretary Alyssa Atkins, and Executive 

Board Member Doug Chamberlain.  

Visitors: There were none for this meeting. 

Approval of Minutes: Trent Minch made a motion that the May minutes be approved. Arlene 

Chamberlain seconded the motion and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report: Tom Minch reported that ending balance for the month was $4,909.76. Arnie 

Benson moved that the report be accepted. It was seconded by Doug Funk and passed. Additional 

comments by the treasurer indicated that the Auto Owner’s Insurance had increased by $100.00 per 

year. 

Public Relations: Doug Chamberlain reported that Anita Goforth was in the hospital and that he had 

sent a card. 

Membership: Tom Minch Reported that there were still 115 members.  

Mims Report: Ron Barcher gave a brief synopsis of the visitor and topic at the Mims meeting. Luis 

Hernandez, the Emergency Management Coordinator for Brevard County, spoke about hurricane 

preparedness and how to make a plan. It was discussed how to get him to speak at our meeting next 

month and Mr. Barcher left us with some informational brochures. 

Special Events: Discussions of plans for the 4th of July picnic were had regarding tickets, raffles, prizes, 

set-up, tear-down, serving crew, and bounce slide supervision, games, preparing the pavilion area, as 

well as logistics for those utilizing and transporting trailers, tables, chairs,  and coolers. Decoration of the 

float was also discussed along with food and accessories purchased for the picnic. 

Paul Raulerson made a motion that there be a 3 month study on whether or not to move the 4th of July 

Picnic fundraising event to a cooler month. It was seconded by Jerrad Atkins and passed. 

Old Business: Paul Raulerson asked about the installation of the new telephone line and it has not yet 

been installed.  

Cherryl Murphy informed members that she will not know until Friday, July 28th, whether or not we will 

be receiving a food distribution truck from Harvest House again. 



Cherryl Murphy reported on the profit of the meat raffle, which was $27. A motion was made by Arlene 

Chamberlain for another meat raffle in July. It was seconded by Susan Minch. The motion passed, but 

was rescinded and the issue was tabled until August. 

New Business: Tom Minch made a motion to delete the Quarterly Drawing effective January of 2020. It 

was seconded by Paul Raulerson and the motion passed.  

Mail: The only mail were the gift certificates received for the 4th of July Picnic from Dixie Crossroads. 

The 50/50 was won by Craig in the amount of $25. 

The Quarterly $50 drawing was won by Catherine Young. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Paul Raulerson and seconded by Jimmie Sue Benson. It passed at 

7:58pm. 

Minutes submitted by Alyssa Atkins, Secretary. 

 
 


